
        Council Chambers 
        300 First Street 
        Woodland, California 
 
        July 11, 1990 
 
 
 
 The Woodland City Council met in adjourned session at 7:30 p.m. with the City 
Planning Commission. 
  
ROLL CALL: 
 
 COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Crescione, Flory, Holman, Sandy, Timothy 
 
 COUNCIL MEMBERS ABSENT: None 
 
 PLANNING COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Mott, Hicks, Nantz, Roncoroni, Ramirez  
 
 PLANNING COMMISSIONERS ABSENT: Fechter, Sharp 
 
 STAFF PRESENT: Ruggiero, Hanson, Moutinho, Kristensen 
 
PROCESS FOR ADOPTION OF SOUTHEAST SPECIFIC PLAN: 
 
 The meeting began with a discussion of the process for the adoption of the 
Southeast Area Specific Plan.  Through a consensus of both the Planning Commission and 
the City Council, it was decided that the Planning Commission would each hold separate 
hearings on the Plan except for the presentation of the Financing Plan for the Southeast 
Area. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: 
 
 A public comment period was held. 
 
 Michelle Hicks expressed concern that in her opinion there has been ample 
opportunity for public input. 
 
 Colonel Mike Petherick, a property owner in Southeast Area where property is not 
intended to be developed asked whether there would be an opportunity to address the 
Council this evening. 
 
 Mayor Holman stated that the Council intended to adjourn their meeting.  He 
stated that there will be ample time to address the Council through subsequent Council 
meetings. 
 



 Mr. Evans commented on the meetings that have been held and his interest is in 
assisting the City in getting the Plan adopted. 
 
 
COUNCIL CONTINUES SOUTHEAST PLAN HEARING TO JULY 26, 1990: 
 
 On motion of Council Member Sandy, seconded by Council Member Timothy and 
carried by unanimous vote, the City Council continued the hearing on the Southeast Area 
Specific Plan to July 26, 1990.  The Council adjourned from the Council table at 8:00 p.m. 
to Saturday, July 14, 1990, at 9:00 a.m., at Bank of Woodland, 120 West Court Street, 
Woodland, to discuss team building. 
 
PLANNING COMMISSION CONTINUES WITH SOUTHEAST PLAN SESSION: 
 
 The Planning Commission continued their session on the Southeast Area Specific 
Plan.  The Planning Commission adjourned its meeting at 10:55 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 ___________________________________ 
 Mayor of the City of Woodland 
 
 
 Minutes written by Secretary to 
 Planning Commission Janet Ruggiero 


